July 19, 2017
It was very fortunate to have many passionate and dedicated AAA Chicago chapter members and supporters who were willing to invest their time, talents and resources to create a conducive and enjoyable event. 
The 11th anniversary celebration is the end of an era and signals the beginning of a new era in the history of the AAA. It is in this time of celebration I ask each of us to recommit to the mission and purpose of AAA and continue our efforts to recruit new members, and expand our circle of supporters.
Despite the challenges AAA has faced it continues to make considerable improvements, and the organization will continue to mitigate the shortcomings of the schools around Axum.  However, there is still much to be done to bring AAA to even higher levels of achievement in the coming years ahead.  With the active participation of all Tigrian Student Alumnai Associations (TSAA) in particular and Ethiopians in general, the ambitious vision, commitment, and dedication of AAA is expected to take Axum and its surrounding vicinity on to roads of new development.
[bookmark: _GoBack]As an ongoing effort, we welcome your continued involvement. Come one, come all; we need all of your talents and expertise, from across all sectors including the not-for-profit sector, private companies, and government agencies.
To that end, please remain involved in the life of AAA and its activities.  We can have an immediate impact upon the success of our alma mater, its current students, and our AAA in small and large ways.
We gratefully appreciate and recognize all of the development associations for their active role in supporting AAA endeavors.
Finally allow me to extend my gratitude to all its past and current presidents and their respective constituents for their dedication and strong commitment in tirelessly working to build and strengthen the AAA mission while underpinning overall development and engagement initiatives. The hard work and constant multi-tasking has paid off! 
Thank You
AAA Member   

